
SCA Meeting Notes
January 6, 2020

Welcome by Kristina Oliver

Approval of minutes from 9-25-19 meeting

Treasurer’s report submitted by Daria Marrero

Dinner Fundraising:
� Two Eight Hills, one Chipotle: All very successful and will be repeated likely next year
� One a month from here out until June
� Please send Sarina ideas for restaurants if you know about them

Secret Shoppe:
� Very successful thanks to Deirdre Tevlin and Christina Fasanella
� Looking for new chairs for next year

Shop with Scrip:
� Paper forms have been drawing in more buyers
� Everyone is encouraged to participate in the online ordering because there are so many 

more options and it is simple to use

Box Tops:
� Check in for $917, even after the new scanning system has been in place

Tricky Tray:
� Push now for donations as it is quickly approaching

SCA Hot Lunch:
� Last year for Sandy to chair the program
� Looking for someone to manage the second half of the year with her so that the program 

can continue
� As of now, no one has volunteered to run it, so the program is in jeopardy of not 

continuing
� It is a great fundraiser for the SCA
� Discussed possibility of moving the day to Friday, which might be easier for parents to 

take off

Recess Enrichment:
� Began last week and is going well
� Instead of staggered, it will be consecutive weeks of the same activity before switching 4 

TKD, 3 yoga, 2 dance, and 3 weeks of The Max

Fourth Grade Farewell: Planning meetings continue

Indoor recess:
� Giant Connect Four and Foosball table have arrived
� Trying to get parent volunteers to run some recess programs



� Afro-Caribbean dancer/teacher parent has already volunteered; three weeks covered by 
parent volunteers so far

Teacher allowances: 
� $100 per teacher to buy whatever they need for their classrooms has been approved by 

Mr. Freund

Intro to Kindergarten workshops
� Beginning next month--Only one volunteer so far and more are needed

Discussed putting the weekly newsletter right on the Laning SCA webpage—likely a link to view 
the newsletter and meeting minutes sent weekly by Mr. Freund

Principal’s Report:
� Playground improvements/updates

o Backstop being replaced
o Ruberized ground by swings and jungle gym
o New blacktop lines drawn

� Still trying to figure out how to run summer camps through rec this summer—more news 
to come on that soon

� March 10th—likely a date for Mrs. Freda to present grant at a board meeting

March 6th—Half day dismissal

Environmental Committee—hoping to do an assembly with kids in late February and an Earth 
Day activity in the spring


